
Lorain County Children Services
Board Meeting
Wednesday, April 22, 2020 @ 12:00 p.m. via Phone Conference
(Rescheduled from 04/15/2020)

I. Call to Order
Chair Melissa Fischer called the meeting to order at 12:09 p.m. via phone conference.  Public can participate by dialing (614) 721-2972, Conference ID# 690258820.
A. Roll Call

Present: Jeremy Cordes, Melissa Fischer, Kenneth Glynn, Tracy Green, Mallory Santiago
Also Present: Kristen Fox-Berki, Executive Director
B. Review and Approve Agenda

Chair Melissa Fischer asked if there were any additions or changes to the Agenda submitted for the April 22, 2020 Board Meeting.  No additions or changes made.
MOTION:  It was moved by Jeremy Cordes, seconded by Kenneth Glynn to approve the Agenda for the April 22, 2020 Board Meeting.  Motion carried.
C. Review and Approve Minutes
Chair Melissa Fischer asked if there were any additions or changes to the Minutes submitted for the March 24, 2020 Board Meeting.  No additions or changes made.
MOTION:  It was moved by Kenneth Glynn, seconded by Jeremy Cordes to approve the minutes.  Motion carried.

II. Public Comment
Board Chair Melissa Fischer noted that there was no one from the public participating via phone conference wishing to address the Board.
III. Old Business
A. Tabled Items
None.
B. Unresolved Action Items
· Integrated Services Partnership (ISP) Presentation
All ISP correspondence, statistics, budget etc. presented to the Board to date were combined into a single PDF and provided to the Board for their review prior to today’s meeting.  

Melissa Fischer reviewed the ISP Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) with the Board members.  Chair Melissa Fischer noted some changes/updates that need to be made to the MOU, which include:
· Section 1.1

The merger between the Lorain County Board of Mental Health and the Alcohol & Drug Addictions Services (ADAS) Board of Lorain County, now known as the Mental Health, Addiction and Recovery Services (MHARS) Board of Lorain County. 

· Section 3.3
Section 3.3 Reads: In addition to establishing an annual ISP budget as outlined above, the Executive Committee shall establish and maintain an unencumbered amount of funds equal to not less than eight percent (8%) of the total ISP budget to be set aside as a cash reserve fund to cover authorized and approved overruns or increases in costs of services or to provide additional services to children as agreed upon by the funding members.  In the event that the cash fund is depleted, all funding member agencies’ Executives shall have fourteen (14) days to determine what action will be taken to address the real or projected over expenditure of funds.  The ISP Fiscal Manager shall keep the Executive Committee informed at all times by means of regular monthly financial reports of the status of this cash reserve balance.
The current unencumbered balance is approximately 2 million dollars, which far exceed 8 percent. Kristen Fox-Berki informed the Board that the ISP Executives recognize the high fund balance and have plans to reduce their contribution request from each entity by half (1/2) for the State fiscal year 2021, beginning July 1, 2020 and ending June 30, 2021.  Kristen Fox-Berki provided the Board with a copy of the proposed ISP budget with the reduced contributions.
Traditionally ISP is supported by levy funds, without reporting to the LCCS Board regarding the use of those funds.  New monies are now identified in our budget for multi-system youth (MSY), totaling approximately $450,000 annually.  Discussion held.  

The current MOU is a two-year contract, renewed annually and funding is contingent upon consideration of levy funds and allocations from the state and county commissioners.  Half of the allocation was paid for 2020 with the invoice totaling approximately $467,000.  For the remainder of the 2020 allocation, the Board requested Director of Fiscal Affairs Jessica Basinski to work collaboratively with the MHARS Board fiscal department to invoice LCCS for the placement costs and then receive a reimbursement through the State.  Melissa Fischer will draft a letter to the ISP Executives on behalf of the LCCS Board informing them of this decision and recommending a revision to the current MOU to reflect the changes outlined above.  The draft letter will be shared with the Board members before sending to the ISP Executives.  The next ISP Executive meeting is scheduled for May 14, 2020.
The Board will continue to evaluate the next steps.  Kristen Fox-Berki will work on the logistics of the changes to funding sources.

MOTION:  It was moved by Mallory Santiago, seconded by Tracy Green to support the designation of Multi-System Youth (MSY) reimbursable funds to support ISP placement costs, and authorize Kristen Fox-Berki to facilitate this change with the MHARS Board for fiscal years 2020 and 2021.  Motion carried.
The Board noted their agreement with LCCS continuing to support our 1/3 share for the cost associated with the ISP Director.  The MOU is expected to be signed again in May, but the Board agrees to delay signing until future funding is decided.
· Levy Discussion
The Auditor provided the requested figures calculating the projected revenue for a 1.8 renewal levy and a 1.8 replacement levy.  Discussion held.  The most recent request for additional calculations has not been approved by the Commissioners yet.  Kristen Fox-Berki plans to contact Jim Cordes to request a status update on our request.  Once the projections are received, Kristen Fox-Berki and Jessica Basinski will provide the Board with projected budgets for each of the levy requests.  Further discussion regarding the levy is tabled until the May meeting.
· Board Officers

Tabled.
IV. Executive Director’s Report
A. Policy 6.1 Monthly Financial Update
Kristen Fox-Berki presented, and the Board reviewed the Lorain County Children Services Revenue, Disbursements and Cash Fund Balance as of 03/31/2020.

Discussion topics:

· Increase in the ending fund balance because we received our first levy collection this month, as well as our IV-E Revenue.
· The Board requested the monthly financial updates to show itemized amounts for Best Practices, Multi-System Youth and Foster Parent Recruitment expenditures.
· The Hospitalization/Dental expenditure was not paid in March.  It will be included in the April statement.
B. Policy 4.6 New Hires/Leaves
No new hires or leaves for March 2020.
C. Policy 6.2 Annual Budget
Tabled.  The Board noted that the Annual Budget must be approved at the May Board meeting to meet our deadline.  Melissa Fischer requested the Board to review the materials provided and be prepared to review and approve the annual budget at the May Board meeting.
Kristen Fox-Berki met with the Budget Commission and they expressed their concern regarding the fund balance.  This meeting was scheduled to inform the commission; there was no directive regarding our levy.  Kristen Fox-Berki provided them with our revenue over the last five years as well as extra expenses we will incur over the next 5 years, including kinship subsidy and potential Child Advocacy Center (CAC) costs.  Discussion held.
D. Policy 6.3a Contracts
Kristen Fox-Berki provided the Board with a list of current contracts, itemizing each contractor and the purpose of each contract.  
E. Policy 6.3b Personnel Plan
Kristen Fox-Berki provided to the Board with an updated personnel plan for 2020-2021.  The current personnel plan accounts for the uncertainty regarding the levy and the COVID-19 pandemic. 
F. Policy 4.1 Pay Scale- Non-Bargaining

Kristen Fox-Berki provided the Board with a copy of the Non-Bargaining Pay Scale, including ranges.
G. Policy 4.1 Position Class Specs

Kristen Fox-Berki provided the Board with a copy of the current Classification Specifications.
H. Policy 4.1 Staffing Table

Tabled.
Additional Topics for the Executive Director’s Report:

COVID-19 Pandemic Update

LCCS staff continue to provide services to the community.  Most staff are working remotely but understand their mandates and role in the community and continue to serve the children and families of Lorain County.  The State and the County have provided some masks for staff.  Masks are also being provided by the agency. Tracy Green noted that Lorain County Community College (LCCC) will be distributing cloth masks and making them available for organizations.

Travel Contract

The Board previously approved an MOU with Travel World through the end of June 2020.  The Board agrees to extend the agreement through September 30, 2020 to allow time for the COVID-19 pandemic to pass.

Foster Parent Supplement

Kristen Fox-Berki proposed to the Board that the agency provide foster parents with a monthly supplement for their additional work and hardship as a result of the COVID-19 pandemic.  The foster parents have provided home schooling for children in care as well as taking a more active role with visitations since practicing virtual visits.  The proposed supplement is an additional $10.00 per day per child; approximately $300.00 per month, beginning March 16, 2020 when Governor DeWine announced school closings, through June 1, 2020 when children should be finished with school.  The projected costs will total approximately $60,000.00.  The Board agrees to the supplemental payment for foster parents.

V. Executive Session (to discuss litigation, personnel matters and other matters required to be kept confidential by law)
MOTION:  It was moved by Kenneth Glynn, seconded by Jeremy Cordes to move into Executive Session to discuss litigation, personnel matters and other matters required to be kept confidential by law.  Motion carried.

A Roll Call was taken prior to Executive Session. Jeremy Cordes, Melissa Fischer, Kenneth Glynn, Tracy Green and Mallory Santiago were present.
VI. New Business
A. New Items for Discussion & Approval
None.
VII. Announcements

None.
VIII. Adjourn
MOTION:  It was moved by Jeremy Cordes. seconded by Kenneth Glynn to adjourn the Board meeting at 1:44 p.m.  Motion carried.
The next Board meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 20, 2020 at 5:00 p.m. The Board will determine whether to hold the May Board meeting remotely based on current conditions regarding the COVID-19 pandemic.
Minutes Prepared by:

Kimberly Kassam, Administrative Supervisor
Approved by:

Mallory Santiago, LCCS Board Secretary
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